

Dear Teens and Parents/Guardians,
I am excited by the people I have met and the wonderful things we have done together in the past year since I started coordinated youth ministry in the three parishes.  Thank you for taking the time to read this and please join in our activities this year.
What is youth ministry?

Comprehensive Catholic youth ministry is more than just youth group.

It is all we do to help teens grow as disciples of Jesus and young adults in the Catholic Church
through service, prayer and worship and reflective, experiential learning about Bible and our Catholic tradition.

What do we do?

· High School Teen Time – Weekly meetings that rotate parish sites and include prayer, fellowship, food and a faith topic.
· Jr/Sr High Teen Music Group – Singers and instrumentalists that lead music at Mass.

· Community Service, Socials, Lock-in, Gatherings with other parish and diocese wide events 
· Parish Cluster activities – service opportunities, social events, faith activities, liturgy involvement
It’s Your Youth Ministry
I am energized by what I saw at VBS and Summer Program.  You helped younger children learn about and grow their faith and have grown yourselves in the process.  We brainstormed ideas about plans for the year and I look forward to carrying out these plans.  I know you all are especially excited about the Lock-In, the charity fundraisers – helping the sick and homeless in Rochester and beyond (Mongolian Hut, anyone?) and maybe even a mission trip!
Since formation of our youth is the work of the whole community, I depend on the help of parents and parish volunteers for assistance in chaperoning events, driving and encouragement of youth to attend gatherings.  I am looking for teens to take an active role in planning our service and social events.  This is YOUR YOUTH MINISTRY!
Please do return the health and permission form now in the mail, or in the collection, or to the office.  This helps me with planning purposes and helps me keep everyone safe by having emergency contact info for the teens.  All who return by the end of September will be entered into a raffle!!

I hope to connect more informally with teens and parents as I will be more present in the parish liturgies in the upcoming year, though still part time, as I work more with helping to coordinate liturgy in the cluster.  
To protect our youth, those who volunteer to chaperone events and officially drive groups of young people need to have CASE training (can be done online and some of you may have had this in the past) and in some cases background or other records checks.  Parents can of course always drive their own children and their friends without my coordination.
To communicate I put out weekly emails about upcoming events and a monthly newsletter and calendar in the bulletin.  If you give me email contact info, I can pass these along to you.  The website will also be kept up to date with events and calendars.  We have also started a “ page” on facebook and a twitter account as other forms of communication.  I have sent this mailing to all families registered in the 3 parishes with teens.  If you would like me to update the parish records in anyway, please let me know.
I look forward to this opportunity to serve.  Please let me know how I can better assist you in living out our faith.
Yours in peace,

Colleen Trevisani
Pastoral Associate for Youth and Liturgy
St Columba/St Patrick, Caledonia; St Mary of the Assumption, Scottsville; St Vincent de Paul, Churchville


